TEFAP Common Findings during Management Evaluations:

 Frontline Staff and Volunteers Have Not Received Civil Rights Training 

 FNS instruction 113-1 XI: Frontline staff that interacts with program applicants or participants, and those persons, who supervise frontline staff, must be provided civil rights training on an annual basis.

All ERA’s must develop and implement a procedure to provide staff and volunteers with annual civil rights training. All frontline staff and volunteers that interact with TEFAP clients must have civil rights training before the start of the work assignment and then on an annual basis.

Incomplete TEFAP Applications
7 CFR 251.10 (3): Each distribution site must collect and maintain on record for each household receiving TEFAP commodities for home consumption, the name of the household member receiving commodities, the address of the household (to the extent practicable), the number of persons in the household, and the basis for determining that the household is eligible to receive commodities for home consumption. 
All agencies must complete all fields of the TEFAP Eligibility Application for each household, training their agency staff in the certification process, and complete and document certification for each applicant prior to distributing USDA foods.

Outdated TEFAP Applications
TEFAP Policy & Procedure Manual Section VI.B.1: ERAs will use the most current version of Form FDP-CO-100, “TEFAP Eligibility Application” to document household signatures and eligibility criteria….
All ERA’s must implement the current TEFAP Eligibility Application dated 4/10/17 v.1.
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 Agency Website Does Not Contain the Updated Nondiscrimination Statement
FNS Instruction 113-1 IX.A.3: Nondiscrimination Statement. All information materials and sources, including Web sites, used by FNS, State agencies, local agencies, or other sub-recipients to inform the public about FNS programs must contain a nondiscrimination statement…
All ERA’s must include the nondiscrimination statement on all public notices referencing TEFAP, USDA foods or commodities. If space is limited, the agency may use the short version “this institution is an equal opportunity provider.”


